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No. 647    Sat. 23.12.00        Mainly overcast, but dry.

Colin Thompson, Dave Bevan, Len Wise, David Ruthven & Colin Penny = 5.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - WESTERN END OF VALLEY MIRE

Whilst Len, Dave B and Dave R disposed of the cut brash on the fire, I used the chainsaw to lower and groove the larger stumps. Colin T followed my path, painting the newly-grooved stumps with herbicide to prevent re-growth.

During the afternoon, we were joined by Steve Cook, Sarah George, and their  young son Sam Cook.  Steve and Sarah assisted me with the collection of water readings, whilst trying to keep Sam dry. They weren't too successful with the latter !!.  

Birds:  Robin  Erithacus rubecula,  Fieldfare  Turdus pilaris  (flock of 6, overflying),  Carrion Crow  Corvus corone corone  (a single, calling from a tree, north of mire),  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola  (a single, flushed from close to bonfire site). 

Herptiles:  Slow-worm  Anguis fragilis  (a 7" juvenile, still in gold-topped coloration was found semi-coiled on the newly-cleared heath near our work site. The reptile seemed to be alive, although in a torpid state due to being exposed to a cold night. Dave Bevan placed it in the shelter of a clump of Bracken.

